
Alaska Division P.O. Box 21648
Juneau, AK  99802-1648

July 25, 2024 (907) 586-7418
(907) 586-7420

www.fhwa.dot.gov/akdiv

Ryan Anderson 
Commissioner
Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities
P.O. Box 112500
Juneau, AK 99811-2500

Dear Mr. Anderson:

This letter serves as the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Alaska Division Office’s 2024 
consistency determination, which is an evaluation whether the Alaska Department of 
Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) has developed and implemented a TAMP that is 
consistent with the requirements established by 23 U.S.C. 119 and 23 CFR part 515.  

The Alaska DOT&PF’s most recent TAMP and its implementation documentation dated June 25, 
2024, were received by the Division Office on June 28, 2024.  Based on the most recent TAMP 
and supporting documentation submitted by DOT&PF, to demonstrate implementation of the 
TAMP, the FHWA has determined your TAMP complied with the minimum requirements set 
forth in 23 CFR 515.13(b)(1).  Therefore, Alaska DOT&PF’s TAMP has met the following 
minimum requirements:

1. Was developed with FHWA-certified TAMP processes;
2. Includes the required TAMP content; and
3. Is consistent with other applicable requirements in 23 U.S.C 119 and 23 CFR Part 515.

We also determined that Alaska DOT&PF implemented its TAMP as provided in 23 CFR 
515.13(b)(2). 

We would like to commend you and your staff for the broad participation in the development and 
implementation of the TAMP, a risked-based asset management plan, in accordance with 23 
U.S.C. 119, to achieve and sustain a state of good repair over the life cycle of the assets and to 
improve or preserve the condition of the National Highway System (NHS). We look forward to 
seeing the improvements outlined in your consistency letter; staff will reach out for collaboration 
on these and additional improvement recommendations. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Marie Heidemann at (907) 586-7440.

                                                       Sincerely,
    
                                  

                                                                                 Sandra A. Garcia-Aline
Division Administrator

SANDRA A 
GARCIA-ALINE
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Electronic cc: 
  
Christine Langley, Division Operations Manager, DOT&PF 
Lauren Little, Engineer/Architect 5, DOT&PF 
Katherine Keith, Deputy Commissioner, DOT&PF 
Stephen Saboundjian,  Technical Engineer 2/ Architect 2 , DOT&PF 
Michael San Angelo, Engineer/Architect 4,  DOT&PF 
Marie Heidemann, Planning and Program Development Team Leader, FHWA 
Julie Jenkins, Financial Manager/Team Lead, FHWA 
Gerald Varney, Deputy Division Administrator, FHWA 
 












